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DISPOSITION: EXTENSION GRANTED THROUGH APRIL 5, 2024 

On March 29, 2024, close to 3:00 p.m., Portland General Electric (PGE) filed a motion 
for extension of time to file its proposed tariff changes for new large load connections, 
currently due today. PGE states that it communicated that it would seek relief to counsel 
for Staff, the Alliance of Western Energy Consumers (A WEC), and Oregon Citizens' 
Utility Board (CUB). The company represents that Staff does not oppose the motion and 
that CUB and A WEC stated they no position on the motion. 

Because the presiding Administrative Law Judge is unavailable and is most familiar with 
the issues and timetable associated with this case, I grant PGE an extension of time to file 
until April 5, 2024. The presiding Administrative Law Judge will review the motion 
before April 5, and either approve the motion as proposed by PGE, or request more 
information before doing so. 

Dated this 29th day of March, 2024, at Salem, Oregon. 

Nolan Moser 
Chief Administrative Law Judge 


